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July 11, 2013

Special Trustee
Compton Community College District

Dear Special Trustee Henry:

Happy New Year - I mean Happy New Fiscal Year! I hope you had a
wonderful 4™ of July holiday with your family and friends and that you
and the employees of Compton Community College District are
enjoying this summer break.

The next regular Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Tuesday,
July 16, 2013. Closed session begins at 4:00 p.m., with open session
commencing at 5:00 p.m. At the regular board meeting, there will be a
presentation on the Compton Facilities Projects by Linda Owens,
Director of Facilities, Planning & Operations. In addition, we are
providing the public with an opportunity to comment on the Compton
Community College District Federation of Employees (Classified Unit)
Initial Collective Bargaining Proposal to the District.

The July 16, 2013 Board Agenda includes the following:
A. The consent section includes various purchase orders

necessary for operation of the District and the El Camino
College Compton Center, as well as all personnel actions.
The action agenda includes 2013-2014 CEO Travel request;
and approving budget transfers.

The discussion/information agenda includes the Special
Trustee Advisory Committee and the Measure CC Citizens’
Bond Oversight Committee meeting dates; the board meeting
presentations and reports schedule for 2013; the Measure CC
Bond Fund Category Budgets and Balances through June 30,
2013.

The items below are included for your perusal:

1.

Memo regarding the Partnership Agreement between Compton
Community College District and El Camino Community College
District.

Memo from Ricky Shabazz dated July 10, 2013, regarding the
Associated Student Body Student Services Fee.

Memo from Ricky Shabazz dated July 10, 2013, providing an
update on the 2013 Upward Bound Math/Science Summer
Residential Program.

Memo from Linda Owens dated July 10, 2013, providing an
update on Compton Facilities Projects.



5. Memo from Reuben James dated July 10, 2013, providing a list of Special Events for the
month of July.

6. Compton Community College District and El Camino College Compton Center News
Releases for June 11, 2013 through July 10, 2013.

If you would like to request additional back-up information on any Board Agenda items prior to
the July 16, 2013 board meeting, please contact Ms. Paula VanBrown, Executive Assistant to the
CEQ, at (310) 900-1600, ext. 2001. Any additional back-up information will also be made
available to the public at the July 16, 2013 board meeting.

¢: CCCD Board of Trustees
Vice President, Deans, Directors
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July 11, 2013

Special Trustee
Compton Community College District

Dear Special Trustee Henry:

At the May 21, 2013 Board of Trustees meetings the following questions
were asked about the revised Partnership Agreement between the
Compton Community College District and El Camino Community
College District. Included below are the questions along with the
Compton District responses.

1. Please provide clarification for item 12A of the Partnership
Agreement. Was this language included in prior Partnership
Agreements?

District Response: Prior to Compton District assigning an employee to
provide services for the Center, E1 Camino College has the right to
review the employee’s qualifications and to determine if the assignment
is an appropriate assignment. This language was included in the 2008
Partnership Agreement between the Compton District and El Camino
Community College District in section 14A.

2. Who determines the fee structure for the Associated Student
Body? Please provide clarification for section 6B and 10A of the
Partnership Agreement?

District Response: All El Camino College students’ fees are approved
by the El Camino College Board of Trustees. Section 6B of the
Partnership Agreement allows for the El Camino College Compton
Center to have an Associated Student Body organization that is separate
and independent of the Associated Student Organization at El Camino
College. This section allows the El Camino College Compton Center to
have its own student council (i.e. President, Vice President, Treasurer,
and other positions). In addition, section 6B allows for the El Camino
College Compton Center Associated Student Body to assess and benefit
from the fees collected from El Camino College Compton Center
students. The funds collected are used to support the activities of the El
Camino College Compton Center Associated Student Body.

Section 10A of the Partnership Agreement states that Compton District
shall collect fees from El Camino College Compton Center students.
Upon the recommendation of the Compton District, student fees are set
by the El Camino College Board of Trustees. The fee amounts are set
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by the El Camino College Board of Trustees because the Compton Center students are students
of El Camino College.

If you have any additional questions or concerns, regarding the partnership agreement between
Compton Community College District and El Camino Community College District, please let me
know.

c: CCCD Board of Trustees
Vice President, Deans, Directors



EL CAMINO COLLEGE COMPTON CENTER
STUDENT SERVICES

MEMORANDUM
TO: DR. KEITH CURRY, CEO
FROM: DR. RICKY SHABAZZ, DEAN OF STUDENT SERVICES
SUBJECT: ASB ACTIVITY FEE

DATE: JULY 10, 2013

This memo provides a status update on the ASB Student Activity Fee (Measure A) that
appeared on the ballet as part of the spring 2013 student elections. Measure A afforded
Compton Center students an opportunity to vote on a voluntary $10.00 per semester
student services fee to fund increased student services, student programs and student
activities on campus. Compton Center students were presented with an option of electing
to pay or not to pay the Student Activity Fee via the placement of the $10.00 fee on the
student fee sheet at the time of registration.

A total of 290 students out of 7,543 (total headcount) voted in the spring 2013 elections.
212 students voted yes on Measure A, 73 students voted no and 5 students abstained. The
results of the spring 2013 election saw the passage of Measure A by approximately 74%
of the students who participated in the voting. 74% of the students who participated in the
voting represent 3.8 % of the total student population for spring 2013.

Previously, the Student Activities Fee appeared on the spring 2009 election ballot. The
measure passed in 2009 by a margin of 71%. Only 118 students voted in the 2009 election.

Implementation of the Student Activities Fee is now being reviewed by Senior
Management from El Camino College and the Compton Community College District.



EL CAMINO COLLEGE COMPTON CENTER
STUDENT SERVICES

MEMORANDUM
TO: DR. KEITH CURRY, CEO
FROM: DR. RICKY SHABAZZ, DEAN OF STUDENT SERVICES

SUBJECT: UPWARD BOUND MATH/SCIENCE SUMMER PROGRAM
DATE: JULY 10, 2013

This memo provides a status update on the Upward Bound Math/Science (UBMS)
summer program. The UBMS program kicked off its annual six-week summer program
on Monday, July 1%. The summer program runs through mid-August. We are currently
serving 40 high school students from Compton Unified School District. Eighteen students
are from Compton High School and 22 students are from Dominguez High School. This
cohort of students is the largest group in the history of the summer program.

Summer Program Participants

2011 2012 2013

Upward Bound 22 14 NA

Upward Bound Math Science 17 18 40

Students spend the first five weeks (July 1st — August 1st) taking academic enrichment
classes at the Compton Center. UBMS students take classes in English, Biology,
Chemistry, Geometry, Algebra Il, Pre-Calculus, and Calculus. Tutors provide an hour of
homework support and tutoring to ensure academic success. Students receive lunch
courtesy of the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) and the California
Department of Education (CDE). UBMS students take field trips and have guest
speakers to encourage educationally disadvantaged students to pursue majors and
careers in science. During the last week of the program (August 4th — August Sth)
students experience university life by living in the residence halls at California State
University, Fullerton.

Under the guidance of Elizabeth Martinez, Director of Enrollment Services, the UBMS
summer program is staffed by Nelly Alvarado, UBMS Program Manager, 4 Teacher
Associates, 2 Program Specialists, and 5 Tutors. With the exception of the fulltime
program manager, all of the staff in the summer program are hired to work for 6 weeks
during the summer.



MEMORANDUM

TO:
FROM:

DR. KEITH CURRY, CEO
LINDA OWENS, DIRECTOR OF FACILITIES PLANNING AND OPERATIONS

SUBJECT: COMPTON CAMPUS PROJECTS UPDATE (BOND AND STATE FUNDED PROJECTS)

DATE:

7/10/13

General - In general, current projects at the District are moving forward. The Facilities, Business,
and Administration offices have been working together to process contractor/consultant
invoices timely. Blanket Purchase Orders for the Bond Projects opened in the 2012/13 fiscal year
will remain open indefinitely based on contract amounts and construction schedules to assist
with tracking expenses/invoices against each project.

LRC Project

The new LRC Architect of Record, NTD Architecture, has been working to furnish specifications
and drawings to go out for bid to select a contractor to finish the LRC so that it can open in the
spring of 2014. Due to the unique nature of the work necessary to determine the exact
construction scope necessary to complete, closeout/certify and ultimately open the Library
Learning Resource Center based on the schedule per our NTD/PCM3 contract, it was
recommended and determined to use the process allowed by California Code section 4526
(Lease Lease Back) to include the completion contractor as part of the team that develops that
scope of work. NTD/PCM3 recommended moving forward with P.H. Hagopian Contractor as the
successful Lease Lease Back proposer. They were board approved in May 2013.

Final acceptance of the LRC project by DSA will require the closeout of construction change
documents (CCD) for the LRC Project. Initially, there were 160 outstanding change orders (CCD).
Upon further review by the new Architect, 130 change orders had already been DSA approved,
leaving only 30 change orders still in need of DSA approval. The new Architect will also work to
incorporate any interior programming modifications from the architect, HMC, that will not affect
the DSA status or force a new DSA number.

HVAC Modifications - The Chevron settlement agreement is still being discussed between the
attorneys. NTD/PCM3 has provided the District with a peer review of the current HVAC system.
At least one air handler unit is recommended for replacement. The unit is undersized.

Il. Music Building Renovation (Y-Area / Little Theater) — The current total project budget is 1.2
million. WLC Architect, the new architect of record for this project has been meeting twice-
monthly with the District to prepare new documents for DSA submittal.

lll. Server Room and MIS Building Enhancements —Phase 1 of the project was substantially
completed in November 2012. Remaining phases are dependent upon future budget allocations.
The District approved the purchase of additional server equipment in May 2013; and the
additional security equipment in June 2013. Installation is scheduled for the July.



State / Bond Funded Projects

IV. Phase 1 - Central Plant / Stadium Lighting — Installation of Roof Trusses for Central Plant is
complete. Robertson Decking has been installed and prepared for roofing materials. Parapet
framing is continuing. Framing for Solar Panels is 50 % complete. Interior utility rough-ins for
plumbing and electrical is continuing. Drywall was installed on one side of the building in
preparation for DSA Inspection. Asphalt paving of the Central Plant is complete. The District has
taken occupancy of the Central Plant maintenance yard, although Pinner still uses the area for
ongoing construction. The Stadium Lighting design was also approved by DSA on May 24™;
fabrication of the Stadium Lighting is underway and should be complete by the end of July.

Phase 1 — Utility Infrastructure — Construction is progressing in Segment 7, which includes the
Main road from the Math/Science Building intersection to the eastside of the Administration
Building. The access along the Main road will be blocked through October 2013. The scope of
work includes the installation of 10” Fire line, Sanitary Sewer line, gas line, communication and
main electrical lines and the complete redesign of the sidewalk and court yard. Installation of
chilled water lines, storm drain, gas, water and fire main is continuing in Segments 3 and 6 near
the Math/Science Road, with electrical and communications to follow. This area will remain closed
through mid-September. All of the asphalt within the quad was replaced with concrete walkways.
Approval of the resurfacing of Parking lots G and H is scheduled for July 2013 Board Agenda.
Parking Lot G & H is scheduled to re-open in July. The District submitted a request to the State to
utilize bid savings to fill-in the retention basin at the south end of Campus with an underground
piping system. The design phase for the retention basin underground system is to be completed
within the next three weeks.

V. Phase Il — Utility Infrastructure — Installation of the asphalt at Lot F is approximately 95%
complete; a portion of Lot F reopened 4/8; Installation of asphalt in parking lots D and E are
complete; portion of Lot E reopened on Monday May 6™ and the balance of lot E and lot D shall
open after the completion of the main road due to restricted access. Construction along the main
road continues to progress with the installation of Sanitary Sewer, Strom Drains, Chilled Water
and electrical. Installation of the Fire Hydrant and Light Standard near Childcare is complete.
Construction along the East Corridor of the Row buildings is in progress, the scope of work
includes the installation of Chilled water, Gas, Sewer and Domestic Water lines. Work in the
corridor is scheduled to continue through Sept 2013.

VI. Allied Health Building — The Allied Health Building bids were rejected. District is awaiting
approval from State to re-bid.



OFFICE OF BUSINESS SERVICES

To: Dr. Keith Curry, Interim Chief Executive Officer
From: Reuben James, Director of Fiscal Affairs

Date: July 10, 2013

Subject:  July Events

Below is the list of the special events that are scheduled for the month of July 2013

Student Life ASB Council
Swearing-In Ceremony

Financial Aid
Meetings

LRC Information Table
Information

First Year Experience Program
Recruitment

Cocaine Anonymous
Meetings

Tarter Football Program
Fundraiser

Human Resources

Benefit Sign-Ups

Human Resources
Webinar/Workshop

July 1, 2013
10:30 am — 11:30 am

July 1, 8, 15, 22, 29, 2013
10:30 am —11:30 am

July 2,4,9,11, 16, 18,
23, 25, 30, 2013
11:00 am — 1:00 pm

July 3, 10, 17, 24, 31, 2013
5:00 pm — 6:30 pm

July 6, 13, 20, 27, 2013
6:00 pm — 10:00 pm

July 18,2013
10:00 am — 6:00 pm

July 15-18, 22-25, 29-31, 2013
8:00 am — 12:30 pm
2:30 pm - 4:30 pm

July 25,2013
1:00 pm —4:00 pm

Student Lounge

Library Conference Room

Front Administration Building

Transfer Center D-29

V-70

Student Lounge

Staff Lounge

Board Room
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506
Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu
For Immediate Release July 11, 2013

El Camino College Compton Center’s ‘Voices of Compton’ Literary/Art Journal
Showcases Examples of Outstanding Student Work

More than 26 literary compositions and artistic works created by students at El Camino
College Compton Center were published in the 5th annual edition of Voices of Compton, a fine
arts journal and competition. The ECC Compton Center Humanities Division recognized the
students’ exceptional academic and creative work with prizes in five categories.

“It is good to have a creative and expressive outlet for students which can help them
academically and professionally,” said Ruth Roach, the ECC Compton Center English
professor who oversees the publication of the journal. “It is very rewarding for the students to
have all of their hard work pay off at the end of an academic year in such a creative way.”

Below is a list of the student Awards By Category:
Painting:

I* Prize: Florence Kelly for “Hendrix”

2nd Prize: Bryan Ortega for “Blind Girl”

3" Prize: Annette Scott for “G-G-Boy”

Honorable Mention: Tyler Washington for “Rihanna”
Honorable Mention: Brittany Carranza for “I Love Lucy”
Honorable Mention: Maria Gutierrez for “Vicente Fernandez”

Cover:
e ] Prize: Brian Macias for “Untitled 3”

Poetry:

I* Prize: Joshua Jones for “Poetry Freewrite”

2" Prize: Miguel Quintero for “Seasons”

3™ Prize: Geraldine Hernandez for “Daughter of the Asia-Pacific Seas”
3" Prize: Heather Ceja for “Alibi”

- more -
10



ECC Compton Center “Voices of Compton” 2-2-2-2

Spoken Word:

I°' Prize Carlos Ornelas for “Tartar Sonnet”

2" Prize: Loubna Jefferson for “My Brothers”

3™ Prize: Keahna Graddy for “Crime”

Honorable Mention: Kishuna Galbreath for “Freedom”

Essay:
o [* Prize: Brittany Stocker for “American Trends in Advertisement”
2™ Prize: Marilu Galindo Ramirez for “Lost Americans”
2" Prize: Tanesha Tigner for “Miracle in Me”
3" Prize: Andrew Manalo for “Disconnect to Reconnect”
3™ Prize: Benjamin Luna for “American Trends: Children Then and Now”
Honorable Mention: Ariel Rufo for “A Sense of Peace”

Mixed Media:
e I* Prize: Carlos Ornelas for poem and photograph titled “Ode to My People”
o 2™ Prize: Vanessa Winston for poem and photograph titled “College Fair”
o 3™ Prize: Tywanna Davis for poem and sketch titled “Untitled on Beloved”

Education:
o [* Prize: Jian Gelvezon for “Education: An Alternative Approach”
e Honorable Mention: Rosa Portillo for “The Cause and Effects of a Contemporary
Education”

The 2012-2013 edition of Voices of Compton may be read in its entirety at:
www.compton.edu/academics/humanities/VOC2013.pdf

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community’s education solution offering a full
complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students
may earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a
career. El Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton,
CA.

###
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release July 10, 2013

Compton Community College District Schedules Information Session for
Individuals Interested in Serving on Board of Trustees

The Compton Community College District has scheduled an information session for individuals
who are interested in serving on the District’s Board of Trustees from 5:00-6:00 p.m. Tuesday,
July 23 in the Compton Community College District boardroom.

As a result of the District’s redistricting process, all five seats will be up for election on the
November 5, 2013 ballot. The filing period opens July 15 and closes August 9. All those
interested in learning about the District and the upcoming election are invited to attend this
information session.

Trustees elected for Areas 2 and 3 in November 2013 will serve an initial term of two years, and
Trustees elected for Areas 1, 4 and 5 will serve a term of four years, as determined by a random
drawing conducted by the District’s legal counsel at the May 16, 2012 board meeting.

More information about the new trustee boundaries can be found at
http://district.compton.edu/district_information/district-redistricting.asp or refer to the trustee
boundary map at

http://district.compton.edu/district information/docs/CCCD TrusteeAreas 2013.pdf.

The newly adopted trustee areas follow city boundaries, transportation corridors such as freeways,
and other natural boundaries, while equalizing population among each of the trustee areas.

To RSVP for the information session, please contact Paula Van Brown at 310-900-1600, Ext.
2001 or pvanbrown@elcamino.edu.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The
Board Agenda is posted 72 hours in advance of the meeting on the District website,
www.district.compton.edu.

The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

##H#
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506
Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations
Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release July 10, 2013

El Camino College Compton Center’s First Year Experience Program Sets Up
First-Time College Students for Success

Since 2009, the First Year Experience (FYE) program at El Camino College Compton
Center has helped students in their first year of college by providing a supportive
educational environment that encourages student success through shared learning
communities and services such as counseling, mentoring and orientation. The first year of
the program, 67 students participated; by the second year, the enrollment more than
doubled with over 140 students. Now completing its fourth academic year, the FYE
program has served approximately 467 students collectively.

ECC Compton Center is currently accepting applications for students who want to enroll
in the FYE Program for the 2013-2014 academic year. To enroll, go to
www.compton.edu/studentservices/fye/apply.aspx. To find out more about the FYE
program, students are encouraged to attend an upcoming information session offered on
the following dates at 1111 E. Artesia Blvd., Compton, CA 90221, in Room D-29:

July 17 5:00 — 6:30 p.m.
July 24 5:00 — 6:30 p.m.
August 7 5:00 — 6:30 p.m.
August 14 5:00 — 6:30 p.m.

“FYE helps students see their full potential in their major,” said Edna Salas, an ECC
Compton Center FYE student. “Transferring to a four-year college is much easier with all
of the resources provided by the program.”

The simple definition of a learning community is a community where people learn from
each other. In an academic setting like the FYE program at ECC Compton Center, a
learning community is a structure in which classes are linked so that groups of students
enroll in courses together. Sharing common schedules, students also make friends, form
study groups, and discuss and socialize together outside of class. These student groups
become a small community within the larger ECC Compton Center.
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In a time where educational institutions are challenged to facilitate more learning with
fewer resources, the goal of the FYE program is to provide clear pathways for student
success and increased retention rates, as well as to facilitate transfer success by linking
courses. Research shows that students who take part in a learning community earn higher
grades, make friends faster, and graduate at higher or faster rates than students who don’t

participate.

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community’s education solution offering a full
complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education.
Students may earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or
train for a career. El Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia

Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.
###
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu
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For Immediate Release July 8, 2013

Compton Community College District Board to Meet July 16

The next meeting of the Compton Community College District Board of Trustees is
scheduled for Tuesday, July 16, at 5:00 p.m. in the Board Room at 1111 E. Artesia
Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221. Closed session begins at 4:00 p.m. for anyone wishing
to address the Board on closed session agenda items.

Please note that beginning July 16, all board meetings will now begin an hour earlier at
4:00 p.m. for the closed session, followed by the open session at 5:00 p.m.

The Board Agenda is posted 72 hours in advance of the meeting on the District website,
www.district.compton.edu.

All regular session Board meetings are open to the public.
About the Compton Community College District
Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the

public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

###
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release June 27,2013
El Camino College Compton Center Honors Two Students as 2013 Presidential Scholars

El Camino College Compton Center students Mariela Castro and Albino Celis, Jr. have been
named as 2013 Presidential Scholars. Castro also served as the 2013 student t speaker during the
June 6 commencement ceremony. Castro and Celis received their awards at the annual
Academic Awards Tea held in late May. Presidential Scholars represent students who have
shown academic strength, singular focus and the desire to reach their highest potential, while
overcoming obstacles in the pursuit of their dreams. Here are their personal stories of success.

Mariela Castro

Mariela Castro is graduating with a cumulative 3.84 GPA and has been accepted to California
State University, Long Beach this fall to continue her studies in business administration. Castro,
a single mother of two children, immigrated to the United States in 2005. She first enrolled at El
Camino College Compton Center in 2010 with the goal of improving her English language
skills. She worked full-time during the day and took advantage of the evening ESL courses
offered at ECC Compton Center.

She has taken full advantage of the many programs and student services offered here, including
financial aid, which enabled her to advance her education by pursuing an associate degree.
Castro is proud she has maintained a high GPA throughout her tenure at ECC Compton Center,
and credits the faculty and staff for providing guidance and the academic skills necessary to
achieve her educational goals.

Through her experience at ECC Compton Center, Castro is convinced there are no limits when it
comes to learning. She describes ECC Compton Center as being one of the greatest influences
for change in her life. She believes the experience has helped her to be a better mother, serving
as an exemplary model for her children as they set goals for themselves in the future.

Albino Celis, Jr.

Bellflower resident Albino Celis, Jr. decided to advance his learning at El Camino College
Compton Center to overcome some of the socioeconomic barriers he faced growing up, and to
provide a better life for his family. A young father with limited financial resources, Celis has
carried up to 19 units per semester while also providing for his daughter. He has also managed

to avoid the pitfalls that claimed many of his peers. Of the fifteen boys in his fourth-grade class,
he is one of only three pursuing a bachelor’s degree. He graduated from Paramount High School
in 2009, and is thankful his sister, cousin and friends constantly reminded him about the
importance of higher education and attending college. His plans now include transferring to a
four-year college or university to major in business administration. After earning his bachelor’s
degree, he hopes to attend law school.
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As part of the ECC Compton Center’s curriculum, Celis says he was introduced to complex
works of literature, and attended a wide range of classes, including accounting, economics and
law. He believes the exposure to new and advanced problem solving is what inspired him to
seek out new possibilities and a future in the business world.

Celis praises ECC Compton Center, which he says allows its students “to discover that higher
education is a self-fulfilling journey of enlightenment.” He believes the school has greatly
enhanced his critical-thinking skills while providing him with an outstanding education.

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community’s education solution offering a full
complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may
earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. El
Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

###
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release June 25, 2013

Compton Community College District Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee
to Meet June 27

The next meeting of the Compton Community College District Citizens’ Bond Oversight
Committee will be held on Thursday, June 27, 2013, at 5:00 p.m. in the District
boardroom located at 1111 E. Artesia Blvd., Compton, CA 90221. All meetings are open
to the public.

As outlined in the Education Code Section 15278, the role of the Citizens' Bond
Oversight Committee is to "inform the public concerning the District’s expenditure of
revenues received from the sale of bonds authorized by the voters."

More information may be found at the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee page on the
District website: www.district.compton.edu.

Due to construction on District grounds, parking is available in either Lot A from Artesia
Boulevard or Lot F from Greenleaf Avenue. Please use the west entrance from Greenleaf
Avenue, as the east entrance is closed. There is no through traffic from Artesia Boulevard
to Greenleaf Avenue. Construction updates, access information, and a map are available
on the Web at compton.edu/campusinformation/construction-information.aspx.

About the Compton Community College District

CCCD Board of Trustees meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and
are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton,
CA 90221.

#H##
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release June 17, 2013

Classes Added at El Camino College Compton Center for 2013 Summer Session;
Students Are Encouraged to Register Early

Students can get ahead in their college education by enrolling in summer classes at El Camino College
Compton Center, where a significant number of classes have been added. ECC Compton Center offers
classes in both six- and eight-week sessions, which all begin June 17. Online courses are also offered.
Summer sessions provide a great way to fulfill a class requirement or begin training for a career in a
few short weeks at an affordable price—classes are only $46 per unit.

New classes cover a variety of subjects, including high-demand core classes in math, English, and
sciences.

These shorter summer classes are beneficial to students who want to enroll in a class that has been
unavailable or that was impacted during the regular semester, prefer the shorter sessions, or want to
accelerate their academic progress. This is also a good opportunity for recent high school graduates to
get a jump on their college education before the fall semester when classes tend to fill up more quickly.

“I took a physiology class during a summer session that fulfilled a CSU transfer requirement for me,”
said Danielle Condie, an ECC Compton Center alumna who is transferring to California State
University, Dominquez Hills’ Master’s Entry-level Professional Nursing (MEPN) program in fall 2013.
“I had one last class to take and the summer session enabled me to complete the class in an eight-week
course, and be ready for transfer.”

Registration is now available for both continuing students and new students. Apply and register online,
24 hours per day via the ECC Compton Center website compton.edu.

The Schedule of Classes is available on the Web at
compton.edu/studentservices/admissionandrecords/ClassSchedule.aspx and may also be purchased at
the Bookstore for $1. View a list of the classes added for the 2013 summer session at:
compton.edu/academics/classes-added.aspx

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community’s education solution offering a full complement
of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may earn an
associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. E1 Camino College
Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221. 19
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For Immediate Release June 13, 2013

Compton Community College District Special Trustee Advisory Committee To Meet

The Special Trustee Advisory Committee for the Compton Community College District (CCCD)
will hold a meeting on Monday, June 17 at 6:30 p.m. in the CCCD Board Room, located in the
Administration Building at 1111 E. Artesia Bivd., Compton, CA 90221. All meetings are open to
the public.

More information on meeting dates for 2013, the role of the committee, and a list of its members
may be found by visiting the District website: district.compton.edu/board_of_trustees/special-
trustee/special-trustee- advisory-committee.asp.

Due to construction on District grounds, parking is available in either Lot A from Artesia
Boulevard or Lot F from Greenleaf Avenue. Please use the west entrance from Greenleaf
Avenue, as the east entrance is closed. There is no through traffic from Artesia Boulevard to
Greenleaf Avenue. Construction updates, access information, and a map are available on the
Web at compton.edu/campusinformation/construction-information.aspx.

About the Compton Community College District
Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public.
The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.
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